Perhaps the simplest of all fundraisers is the 50/50 raffle. Many organizations that rely on fundraising efforts offer a 50/50 raffle at every meeting. Some companies have “fun teams” that are entirely funded by a 50/50 raffle and are able to offer excellent events. This is a wonderful way to provide events to members or employees that are self funded, but don’t have a compulsory payment to participate. The 50/50 raffle itself is incredibly simple. You get a roll of raffle tickets from a local party supply shop. These are the style of tickets that have two sections that both share a unique serial number. You sell as many tickets to each person as they want, for a fixed fee. Typical fees are $1, $5, or $10 depending on nature of the organization. You give the participant one half of the ticket and place the other half in a bucket or box. At the end of the event you draw a ticket from the bucket and announce the winner. The prize is the half of the amount collected from ticket sales. Typically participants have to be present at the time of the drawing to win. If nobody claims the prize when the number is drawn, simply draw another number until somebody wins.
Tired of the same old spaghetti dinner fundraisers? Try having an all you can eat potato bar for your group’s next dinner fundraiser. People will enjoy the change and there is a minimal preparation for it. You will want to have baked potatoes with all the fixin’s. Chili, sour cream, shredded cheese, butter, steamed broccoli, melted cheese, chives, bacon bits, sautéed onions, sautéed mushrooms, hot peppers, ham, and spices.. The possibilities are endless. Consider setting up a craft station for your younger diners, with carved potato stamps, ink and paper. Put sprout your own potato kits up for sale. These can be easily made with recycled glass jars, tooth picks, potato, and growing instructions. This would be a great time to have a 50/50 raffle. Advertise in your local area with flyers, signs, and by contacting the local newspapers. Sell tickets in advance as well as at the door. You may want to offer a small discount to those buying in advance to encourage early sales.
Babies and children outgrow clothing and toys so quickly, often before they are worn out. Host a baby and kids’ resale as your next fundraiser. You will need a large building with a cafeteria or gymnasium, such as a school or a church. You will need access to long tables. Clothing racks would be helpful, but not necessary. Set a day to have the sale, preferably a Saturday or Sunday to maximize shoppers. Rent the tables to parents looking to sell their children’s clothing, toys, and accessories they are no longer using. You could rent the tables for ten to twenty dollars a piece. Charge an entry fee to shoppers. A dollar would be appropriate. Have a monitored room that the table renters can place their large items in for sale, such as high chairs and strollers. Mark each item so you know who gets the money when it sells. Have a concession stand with drinks and food for your hungry shoppers and moms. People will look forward to this sale every year.
Calling all eligible bachelors and bachelorettes. Help raise funds for your group and meet some new people while doing so. Host a Bachelor/Bachelorette Auction. This fundraiser is appropriate for adult groups. Everyone knows someone looking for love, so volunteer yourself and your friends to be auctioned off to the highest bidder for a night on the town. Find some local celebrities willing to participate to generate interest in the auction. Contact local restaurants, coffee shops, bars, and activity places (i.e. miniature golf, bowling alleys, etc.) to see if they will donate gift certificates for the dates. Package the bachelor/bachelorette with the gift certificates based on their interests. This will let potential bidders know something about the people up for auction and help the date go more smoothly if it is planned. Find a location to host the auction and an auctioneer to run the show. Hand out lists of the available bachelors/bachelorettes with a bio and date planned before the auction starts. It should be the responsibility of the bachelor/bachelorette and winner to decide on what date and time works for them. Your group may be responsible for making a love connection!
Sometimes it seems that your local grocery store can be too busy and that you always end up bagging your own groceries. This quick and easy fundraising idea lets you provide a nice service to your community and raise funds at the same time. Find a busy grocery store that is willing to help your group and pick a busy day of the week. Print off flyers that explain your group and what you are doing in the store that day. Hand out the flyers to people entering the store. Give your “baggers” a quick lesson on how to properly bag, for example heavy items on the bottom and eggs and bread on the top. Have a tip jar at each register. You may want each bagger to wear a nametag with your group’s name on it as well. Bag each person’s groceries quickly and with a smile. Offer to push their cart and help to unload them into their car. This should be done with adult supervision for safety reasons.
Appeal to the community's competitive spirit and love of sweets and hold a bakeoff bake sale! You can set parameters like participants can only bake cookies or cakes, or just let everyone do their own thing. Charge a small fee to enter the contest. Find a venue for everyone to gather and have their baked goods judged. Provide a small prize for the winner, then sell off all the baked goods. You can either charge per item, or just ask for donations for the items people choose to buy. Sell punch or soda for people to wash down those cookies and brownies. A nice touch would be to have the bakers include copies of their recipes with the baked goods that are sold.
Put on your dancing shoes and start practicing your spins and dips! Ballroom dancing made quite a comeback through reality television. Other than it being fun and entertaining, it's also great exercise. Another great thing is that anyone of any age can do it. Talk to local dance instructors and ask if they're willing to donate their time for a week of lessons. Have people who are interested sign up, and collect payment in advance. This will ensure your group raises money even if someone chickens out and doesn't show up for the lessons. You can divide students into groups such as beginner and experienced, or into age groups, especially if you decide to include kids. Organize a simple competition at the end of the week, and award prizes to the best dancers. You can even give out small trinkets to everyone who participates so no one feels left out. Above all, have fun!
This is a wonderful way to clean out your closets and make some money during Prom and Homecoming Season. People always have old Prom dresses and Bridesmaids dresses that they don’t know what to do with. Post flyers around your school, church and neighborhood asking for donations of old evening gowns and specify a drop off place & contact phone number. Make sure to call around to Bridal Shops and Fashion Boutiques to see if they have any dresses that they would be willing to donate. Saturday morning would probably be the best day for a sale like this. Set up the sale in a large room, such as a gym or cafeteria. Don’t forget to set up dressing rooms with full length mirrors. It might be fun to bring in some hairstylists or make-up artists to give makeovers for a donation too. Set prices as low at $20 and up to $50 and expect to make a huge profit. Shopping always works up a thirst and appetite, so have coffee, bagels, donuts and bottled water available for sale.
This is a fun and sometimes hilarious twist on the dinner fundraiser. Tell people to bring an individual serving, cooked meal or dessert, their checkbook, and their sense of adventure. They will be bidding for their dinner. Meals can be simple such as hard boiled egg or scrambled eggs, or elaborate such as lobster thermidor. It is up to each person to decide what to bring. Put a cover over each meal to keep it a secret and let the biding begin. Keep hot meals in a warmer to keep them hot. Either start the bidding the same for each meal, or start with a high or low bid to keep people guessing as to whether it is a fancy meal or not. You may want to reveal what the meal is during bidding if you think it will drive the price up. It will be funny to see a peanut butter and jelly sandwich go for $25 when prime rib only sells for $5. Just be careful to announce any potential food allergies before bidding starts.
Create a fun twist on a card tournament and do something that everyone can participate in. Have a Board Game Tournament. Pick a favorite, such as Sorry, Trouble, or Monopoly. Assemble 4 person teams that will work together to accumulate points or you can allow individuals to participate. Charge an entry fee for each team, in order to earn money for your charity. Give a portion of the proceeds as the winning prize or get prizes donated from local businesses. Decide if you are going to play with a time limit for each game so that everyone has the same chance and to keep things running on a schedule. Decide on any “House” rules beforehand. Set up bleachers for the audience and consider having a 50/50 raffle or raffle for door prizes. Definitely have a concession stand with coffee, soda pop, popcorn, chips, hot dogs, and bottled water to earn extra money.
Band with your fellow book lovers, have a good time, learn new things, and raise money for your cause! A book club fundraiser may very well be the perfect combination of fun and function. Book clubs are pretty common, and they're always free, so it may not be something you'd want to charge admission for. But, when hosting a book club, you can sell refreshments for a small fee. You could also host a dinner and have the book discussion afterward over coffee and dessert. If you're able to work out a deal with a local bookseller and get copies of books at a discount, offer the books for sale to the club members for a little more than your group paid to take in a little more money for your cause. Make even more by having a group member or two babysit for those people who want to participate, but have small children. Be sure to find a venue with enough room for everyone. And then have fun!
Improve employee morale at work by creating a self-funding Fun Team. They will host many mini-fundraisers throughout the year to provide fun events for all employees to attend. Happy employees are more productive employees! Here are some ideas for fundraising. Have a Brown Bag Your Lunch Day. Encourage employees to bring their lunch from home and donate what they would have spent on lunch. Find a local florist willing to donate a bouquet of flowers each month. Raffle it off to beautify someone’s desk or make a significant other’s day. Reserve a premium parking space in the parking lot. Auction it off to the highest bidder or hold a raffle. Bring pizza and soda pop in for lunch and sell it for $1 a slice/bottle. People will appreciate a cheap lunch brought in and you will make a nice profit. A related idea would be to bring bagels or donuts in for sale during the morning. Raffle off a lunch with the CEO. Rent a dunk tank and get the CEO and upper management to volunteer to sit in it. $1 to throw a ball and try to hit the target. Have a Jean Friday and let people wear something denim for $2. Work with Human Resources to raffle a paid day off.did 
This fundraiser will probably prove to be very popular with the underclassmen at your high school. Let the seniors’ auction themselves off to be a butler for a day. Butler responsibilities would be greet their “employer” as they arrive for school, carry their books, fetch their lunch, etc. Get volunteers willing to auction themselves off for the day to the highest bidder. Set rules in advance of what the butler is and isn’t responsible for, for example no test taking. Identify what time the butler day starts and stops. It would be up to each employer if they are going to institute a dress code or not. Maybe their butler has to wear a silly hat or a Mickey Mouse t-shirt. All students still have to attend class, so duties would be suspended then. Have a special pizza dinner that evening for butlers and employers to thank them for their participation.
This traditional fundraiser is a piece of cake to organize! It can be a small part of a larger fundraising event, or a successful fundraiser on its own. Ask for volunteers from your group to bake the cakes, and sell tickets. Make sure you have access to a venue with enough room for tables to hold the cakes, and for a circle of chairs with space to walk around them. Be sure to bring a portable stereo for the cake walk music. A microphone and lively announcer calling the plays will make it even more fun. Serve punch to make it a more social event. It's also a good idea to supply paper plates, forks, and napkins for those who want to enjoy and share their winnings right away. You can even have separate cake walks going on—one for adults, and one for kids. It's sure to be fun for the whole family!
This fundraiser is both a fun time and a learning experience. Many people would like to run for a political office and this is a fun way to try it out. Run a campaign for fun to elect someone to an honorary position, such as Mayor for the day, or Grand Marshal of a local parade. You can run a small election with a few different candidates. Use your creativity and invent a couple of different political parties and a platform for each. Collect money as votes during the course of the campaigning. One penny equals one vote. You will want to place “ballot” boxes in a secure location. Decide if you will keep a running total board or if you will keep the results secret until the end. Host a debate for the candidates to talk about the issues. Run a concession stand to make some extra money. Remember, the most important thing is to have fun.
A car wash is a common fundraiser for groups of all types. But what if you don't have access to a water source? Or what if you just want to be environmentally friendly, and save the hundreds of gallons of water used up at a car wash? Why not have a car detailing day? Your group can clean just the interiors of cars, and either charge a flat fee or ask for donations. You'll need plenty of paper towels, but reusable cloths are a better way to go if you're trying to be environmentally conscious. You can buy big boxes of them at club stores or auto supply stores. You'll also need glass cleaner, as well as cleaners and protectants for vinyl and leather. Also have plenty of trash bags on hand to throw away Hold your detailing event in a shady area, if you can, since it will be hotter inside cars than if you were washing the outsides. If there's an electrical outlet nearby, ask a group member to bring a heavy duty vacuum to use on the car's carpets and upholstery. An upholstery cleaner might also be a good idea, if you want to clean up spills and stains for an extra charge. Throw in an inexpensive air freshener, and your customers can drive away in clean, fresh cars while you earn money for your cause. And you can all feel good about having saved a lot of water!
A cardboard regatta, is race on a calm body of water between contestants that build their own cardboard vessels. This is a particularly good event for groups that have a technical or engineering focus. Each team is given a pile of cardboard, several roles of packing tape, and a paddle with which to build their boat from. These are the only supplies allowed in the boat’s construction. Knives or scissors may optionally be given as tools to aid building. In most cases there should be a time limit. Prizes should be given for the winners of several contests, such as most creative design, race winner, and longest floating vessel. You can charge an entry fee for each team participating. You can have a concession stand to sell refreshments to contestants and bystanders. If your local laws permit it, you could have gambling booth to take bets on winners, with a cut for the house. Don’t forget safety, have a rescue boat and life jackets ready!
Everyone loves to receive flowers and it can be very uplifting to know that someone is thinking of you. Have a carnation day on Valentine’s Day or Sweetest Day as your group’s next fundraiser. This is a great fundraiser for a school. Carnations are a relatively inexpensive flower and you should be able to get a great deal buying them in bulk. Contact a local nursery, greenhouse or florist and see if they can help you out. Have pre-sales of the carnations before school and during lunchtime for a week before the day. Make up cards that have a line for student’s full name, homeroom, and spot for a personal message. Set up a table to sell the cards and pens for the students to fill them out. Have collection boxes to place the cards in. You may want to have the boxes labeled with homerooms or alphabetically (A-D, E-G, etc.) to make sorting easier. Have a cash box with small bills and coins so that you can make change. On the morning of Carnation Day, have some people grouping flowers and cards and others delivering them to homerooms. The recipients will love hearing their names read off and receiving the flowers. Consider ordering extra to give each teacher and principal one as well.
Arrr, matey! Fundraisers don’t always have to be serious and boring. If you want a fun and hearty change, why not try a fundraiser on National Talk Like a Pirate Day? September 19 is the day that everyone can stretch their swashbuckling vocal skills, and you can get your office or school involved in a fun activity that will get everyone’s brains working.
If you want to raise money on a small scale, why not charge your class or small office a certain amount of money to be allowed to dress up like a pirate? Much like a casual Friday at the office, everyone pays $1 or $2 and then comes to work in true seadog costumes. This idea can also work for uniformed schools, or even just for public schools where kids want to dress up. You can even make it more fun by having a costume contest with prizes for employees or students who really go all out. Kids will have fun with this one – everyone loves to be creative.
Why not implement a Pirate sea-chantey singing contest? Participants get pledges from their friends, parents and relatives and then go up against other swashbucklers to see who can sing the longest or the best. They can even lead the audience to get everyone involved. This site has some great songs if you want to implement this idea.  As well, you can set up a booth to record everyone’s best pirate speech for a small fee. The money goes to charity and the one with the best silver tongue can win their own buried treasure!
If you’re affiliated with a yacht or boat club, you could set up a Pirate Fair or Carnival to raise money for your organization. Have live interactive pirate shows, face painting, a costume contest and a boat contest for boat owners – have them dress up their boats like a pirate ship and give a prize to the best one. Some marinas and yacht clubs even get tall ships to be available for touring.  You can also host a “dig” for buried treasure for the kids – bury a prize in a sanded area and sell maps to kids and parents wanting a go at finding it.
It’s a lot of work to talk like a pirate all day, and some people may get tired of the constant pirate speech. If this happens and none of these other fundraising ideas appeal to you, you can always raise money to see how much it will take to get your honorary pirates to return to normal!
Just about everyone has a secret family chili recipe. Encourage people to share theirs by having a Chili Cook-off for your next fundraiser. Charge an entry fee to all chefs and award cash prizes to the winners. Assemble local celebrities to make up your judging panel. Have different categories for people to enter i.e. best spicy chili, best vegetarian chili, best chili by a chef under the age of 16, etc. Either have everyone bring in their pre-cooked chili or provide a space for them to cook it onsite. Have the cooking be a part of the judging process by awarding points based on timing, technique, and cleanliness. People love to watch others cook so have an observation area for the audience. Have a timed cooking contest to see who can make the best chili in an hour (or a half hour for an added challenge). Sell bowls or samples of the different chilies for the audience to try and to raise extra money.
The Holidays are jolly and nothing sets the mood better than singing. This fundraiser is perfect for a school choir or glee club and will make you feel good as well as raise money. Split your club into smaller groups of 4 or 5. You may want to have an adult with each group for safety. Print a flyer that talks about your group and what you are raising money for. Have a song book of all the popular Christmas and Holiday carols for everyone in your group. Dress in Santa or elf hats. Go around your local neighborhood, knock on doors and begin singing. Be respectful of those who ask you to leave. Take requests from those that ask you to stay. Hand them your flyer and say that donations are optional. You just want to spread Holiday cheer, but if they would like to help it is very much appreciated. The closer you run this fundraiser to the holidays the better.
Lattes, mochas, and cappuccinos… Coffee houses are sweeping the nation and are the place to hang out on Friday or Saturday night. This fundraiser works great for a school or church group and is appropriate for all ages. For a smaller group, see if someone has an espresso machine that you can borrow for the evening. They will probably be very happy to act as your barista for the evening. A barista is a person who makes coffee. You will want to have ground espresso, both regular and decaf, skim milk, whole milk, flavored syrups (vanilla, hazelnut and caramel are popular), sugar, artificial sweetener, chocolate syrup, regular drip coffee, and several varieties of tea. If it is a large group, you may want to find someone that rents all of the equipment and supplies. They may be willing to give your group a discount in exchange for the free advertising at your event. They will probably provide a barista too. Fundraising will come from drink sales. Make sure you have non-coffee drinks such as steamers (steamed milk and flavored syrup) and hot chocolate on the menu as well. You should have juice if you are expecting children. To keep the crowd entertained, have board games to play. A poetry slam is also a good idea. Have a microphone and invite people to share a favorite poem they have written or one written by their favorite poet. This will be a fun time for all.
This fundraiser works especially well for pre-schools, elementary schools, and daycares. Create a coffee table art book filled with works of art from your children. This is a great way to showcase their artwork and a wonderful keepsake. Send a flyer home to parents explaining what you are raising funds for and that you are on the look out for great art. Tell them to pick their favorite piece of art done by their child and help their child write a short biography. Take pre-orders at this time. Make sure that each child has a piece of art entered. Have an art day and encourage each child to make their favorite thing, whether it is a drawing in crayon or a finger painting. Find a professional printer that will give you a discount or create the books yourself. Check with local art studios or dealers to see if they will donate some time in assisting with the layout. Most schools have a binding machine you can use. Copy or scan each piece of artwork and size it to fit your book. Deliver pre-orders with a thank you note and sell any remaining books at school events. It is also a good idea to get a written permission slip from parents for the use of their child’s artwork.
You don't have to be Julia Child to put on a cooking class! And it doesn't have to be complicated French cuisine, either. If your organization has a kitchen, or if you can rent a space with one, you can hold a cooking class fundraiser. There are several ways to go about it. The class can cover the basics of cooking, a specific type of ethnic food, or how to put together a holiday meal. Your class can also focus on just one type of food, such as vegetable dishes or party appetizers, or one cooking method, like baking. Limit the number of students based on the amount of cooking space available to you, and charge a fee to participate. For a lower fee, you can also allow observers who may not be able to actually do the cooking, but can take notes and get the recipes used in the class. Afterward, everyone can sample the goodies prepared during class. By varying the topic and cooking method, you'll never run out of possibilities for future classes.
Chocolate lovers are everywhere. Give them what they want with a Death by Chocolate Fundraiser. Contact local restaurants and pastry chefs to see if they would be interested in participating. They would receive free advertising in return. Find a banquet hall that is willing to let you host the event for free or a reduced price. Let them set up a cash bar to recoup some of the cost and maybe you can split the proceeds. Sell tickets as a Chocolate Tasting Event. Tickets sold in advance can be reduced price from tickets sold at the door to encourage pre-sales. Have each chef prepare sample sized portions of their favorite chocolate desserts. It would be great if they could attend the event to answer questions (and get praised) about their desserts. Make sure you have variety of milk, dark and white chocolate desserts. Something for everyone! You may also want to have a wine tasting. Find a sommelier willing to help suggest wines that will pair well with chocolate. This fundraiser is sure to be popular and a great moneymaker.
Drive-in movie theaters were a popular American staple during the 1950s and 1960s. Most of today’s generation has never even heard of one, so recreate the fun for your next fundraiser. You may not be able to have an exact replica, but there are many ways to go about getting the feel of a drive-in movie. One option would be to find a large building with a smooth surface that you can project a movie on. If you wanted to be really elaborate, rent a local radio frequency to broadcast the soundtrack on so people could listen in their car. A simpler way would be to have your “drive-in” movie inside of a gymnasium or cafeteria. Project the movie onto a screen and let everyone set up lawn chairs or blankets to watch. Charge an entry fee and have a concession stand to raise money. Have a countdown until the movie starts so everyone knows how long they have to buy snacks. You may be able to find the corny dancing snack movie that used to play at the drive-in. This will be a fun one for everyone.
Remember when you were a kid and it was a daily goal to get outside, run around, and play games? Who says you can't do that now, and raise money for your group at the same time? You can, with a field day fundraiser! All you need is a big, open, preferably grassy space, just a few supplies, and participation. Organize some fun outdoor events like a three-legged race, water balloon toss, and tug-of-war. Throw in some childhood games like red rover, duck-duck-goose, and even freeze tag, and have separate competitions for adults and kids, and you've got a day full of fun for everyone. You can either charge a flat fee to participate in the field day, or charge smaller entry fees per event and game. Don't forget the refreshments. Not only are they a great addition to a field day, it's a great way to make some extra money. You can keep it simple with just cookies and punch, or go all out with a barbecue, desserts, and sodas. Be sure to include water. All that running around will make everyone thirsty!
This is a chance for all aspiring photographers to show off their funniest pictures. Have a funny photo contest and ask for submissions from your group. Setup pictures like an art show. Have the picture framed or matted and include a small biography of the artist. In order to raise money, make it a juried art show. Place a jar, can, or box in front of each picture in which people can place coins or bills to vote for their favorites. One cent equals one vote. Offer sparking grape juice, fruit and cheese to your patrons as a thank you for coming. Consider setting up in a public space, such as a local shopping mall to increase your traffic and votes. Leave the display set up for at week or a long weekend. As an alternative you could auction off the funny photos and which ever one sells for the highest price is the winner.
No one wants to do another candy sale for his or her schools’ fundraiser. Here is one that is gaining in popularity and returning large rewards for those that host it. Make each classroom or homeroom responsible for one themed gift basket. Send a note home to parents to donate one item within the theme or contact local retailers, businesses, and sales representatives to see if they would like to help out. For instance, one classroom could have a sports theme and their basket could include a baseball glove, basketball, jersey, and tickets to a local game. A chocolate lover’s basket could include a chocolate bar, hot chocolate, chocolate cookbook, and a box of brownie mix. The assembled baskets could then be auctioned off in a silent auction or raffle tickets could be sold. Have a listing of each basket’s full contents on the basket. Get a roll of two part raffle tickets. Set up a bucket near each basket so people can place half of their raffle ticket into the buckets of only the baskets they want to win. At the end of the night, draw the winning tickets and let the winners claim their prizes.
This fundraiser is similar to a What's in the Box Auction and a White Elephant Sale with a couple of important differences. First, a grab bag fundraiser is not an auction. You'll charge a flat fee per item. Supporters will also not be able to see what they're buying. Have volunteers donate inexpensive items. They can be anything from used books to gag items. You can also spend a little money to buy fun things at a dollar store. Place each item in a paper bag and seal all the bags so the items inside are not visible. No feeling or shaking of bags is allowed! Decide what to charge per bag—a few dollars is appropriate. Supporters pay the fee and then choose a bag. They won't know whether they're getting a real treasure like a great cookbook, or a silly item like a rubber ducky. That's part of the fun! Most people will buy more than one bag to try to get to the good stuff. Place some scratch-off lottery tickets
Use a classic childhood competition for your next fundraiser. Have a grown up spelling bee. Find volunteers that would like to participate. You can either collect an entry fee to raise money, or charge an admission fee to the audience. Give participants a copy of the “Spell It” book to study from. Use the official spelling bee rules, such as asking for a definition of a word and asking to use it in a sentence. Use easier words for the first few rounds. Later rounds should be interesting as you start using the more difficult words, such as extrapolate or neurological. Have a concession stand and sell snacks and drinks to earn extra money. It would be really cute to sell cookies cut into letter shapes and alphabet soup. Give each participant a certificate and award the winner a trophy and a dictionary. This would be a fun event to host every year, so consider getting a large trophy that you can engrave with all the winners’ names.
Every community has members who stand out for some reason. It may be the local news anchors or athletes, or a successful local business owner. One way to raise money for your organization is to set up guest speaker fundraisers. Ask well known members of the community to donate some time, just an hour will do, to talk to groups about their professions, how they overcame adversity in their lives, what it took to get them where they are, basically any inspiring topic. Then sell tickets. To encourage participation and increase excitement about the event, sell a set number of tickets, and let everyone know seating is limited. You can also sell concessions, but for an event of this nature, it's probably better to charge a little more for tickets, and offer complimentary snacks and beverages. And don't limit your speakers to the high profile members of the community. Ask a firefighter to talk about what their job is like, and the sacrifices the job requires. Invite a single parent who works and runs a successful household to give tips to other parents. Everyone has stories and information to share, no matter who they are or what they do. The possibilities are endless.
When working with a charity organization, or any group that relies on fundraising, you want to keep the group's name in people's minds as much as possible, as often as possible. While you might normally take advantage of warm, sunny days for many fundraising activities, why let the gray, rainy days go by without a mention? A great way to raise money for your group is to sell hand-painted umbrellas. Find out whether there are any artistic people in your group who are willing to volunteer. You can also ask a couple of local artists to donate some time and effort. Designs can range from abstract patterns to fun things like flowers, birds, or butterflies. Have a stencil of your group's logo made, and paint that on every umbrella as well. Lighter colored umbrellas will work best, and you'll need fabric paint to adhere properly. Protect the designs by spraying the umbrellas with waterproof spray after the paint dries. The umbrellas can be sold at your next group function, or at an art fair. You can even create an event around it, and let people paint their own umbrellas in exchange for a donation to your cause.
A head shaving fundraiser can have many incarnations, so you are only limited by your imagination. Here are a few ideas to help you brainstorm. Find a school teacher or principal willing to shave their head for your fundraiser. Someone who has long hair would be ideal, because they will seem to be giving up more and people will be more willing to donate. Have a public head shaving when your goal has been met. Let the top donors or fundraisers take turns with the clippers or find a local barber willing to do it. As an alternative, you could also do a beard or mustache shaving. Find a salon or barbershop willing to donate their time, service and place of business for a day. Offer head shaving and hair cuts in return for a donation. Find a group of people willing to shave their heads in support of someone who may be losing their hair to chemotherapy. Have them find sponsors who are willing to donate money in return for shaving their head. Some charities will collect donated hair to make wigs for cancer patients. Check with local organizations or beauty salons about the requirements for donations.
This is a great fundraiser to run around the romantic holidays (Valentine’s Day, Sweetest Day, etc) or at the end of the school year for farewells. Package Hershey’s hugs and kisses candies (the little foil wrapped chocolates) in pretty cellophane bags with a blank note card. On the note card have a location for the students’ full name and their homeroom location. This will make delivering the hugs and kisses easier. Maybe offer a seal to keep the message private. Either have the made up bags available for purchase or offer to hand deliver them to homerooms on a specific day. Send a letter to parents offering them the opportunity to purchase one for their student. Students will love receiving the candy and little love note. Have a secret admirer donation box that students, teachers, and others can contribute to. Keep a list of all students that are deserving (honor roll students, students that have done well, etc) and send them a package from the secret admirer fund.
There is a hidden singer in all of us. Most people will admit to singing in their shower or car when no one else is around. Bring the singer out with a karaoke night for you next fundraiser. You will want to find a place to host it. A cafeteria always works well. There are usually tables and chairs already set up. Find a place that rents karaoke machines and see if they will give you a deal because it is a fundraiser. Tell them you will give them free advertising during the event. Theme your karaoke night as a coffee shop or bar. Serve fancy coffee drinks or non-alcoholic frozen beverages. Of course, alcoholic beverages tend to get karaoke going, if that is appropriate for your group. Charge an entry fee and give a discount to those willing to sing to ensure there is entertainment. Allow people to sing solo or in groups. Have an emcee to keep things flowing. Encourage those who did a great job and got the audience going to sing again.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Buon giorno! That's hello in Italian, in case you were wondering. There are times when knowing a foreign language comes in handy, whether it's to communicate with people of different backgrounds in your own communities, or to get around when you travel outside the country. One way to raise money for your cause on an ongoing basis is to offer language classes. The first and most important thing you'll need is someone who speaks another language. Does a member of your organization speak Spanish or French? Do they know enough to be able to teach basic vocabulary and sentence structure? If so, you're halfway there. Anyone who takes a basic language course like this doesn't need to come out speaking like a native. Just learning some common words and phrases such as hello, goodbye, thank you, what time is it, etc., can help people communicate. You'll also need a space to hold a class. A school cafeteria, or even classroom is ideal because it has tables and chairs already. Ask one of the local schools if it's possible to use space in their building. Help students further their studies by recommending books or courses with which they can continue to learn after your class. And remember, a lot of middle and high school students are required to take foreign language classes. Tutoring is another great fundraising option that will not only help your cause, but will help students and parents out as well.

